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	Meeting:
	Healthwatch Barnsley Joint Shadow Board and Steering Group

	Date:
	18 November 2013

	Location:
	The Core, County Way, Barnsley

	Chair:
	Carrianne Stones

	
In attendance:
Carrianne Stones
Lorna Lewis
Jade Bligh
James Goodwin (minutes)
Carolyn Ellis

Present:
Irina Sidorova
Margaret Dennison
Marion McConnell
Tony Alcock
Margaret Sheard
Adrian England
Pat Durie
Margaret Baker
Edith Bird
Christine Key
Antony Murray

	
Apologies:
There were no apologies

	Welcome and introductions
	Action by

	Carrianne welcomed everyone and explained that we had all convened not only as a first meeting of the newly formed Healthwatch Barnsley Shadow Board and Steering Group, but to celebrate everyone’s appointment to these roles and to look at what our members of staff have achieved since our inception in April.  Carrianne then asked everyone to introduce themselves and to say a little about their past experience, ultimately what led them to join Healthwatch.  Reasons were varied and included such things as wanting to make a difference to the residents of Barnsley, involvement in a worthwhile volunteering opportunity, being able to influence Health and Social Care and the commissioning of services, wanting to add an expert by experience perspective to the work of Healthwatch and “giving back” after receiving Health and Social Care services over the years.
	

	Meet the Healthwatch Team, intelligence sharing and partnership working arrangements
	Action by

	Each member of Healthwatch Barnsley staff gave an update on their own work area, providing a composite portrait of achievements to date and to illustrate how our work fits in with other decision making bodies in the borough.  Please see the attached documents for more details.  In addition to this, Lorna updated everyone on progress with her work.  Having previously run a service for people with disabilities and managed the VAB Participation Team, Lorna explained that she has much experience of Health and Social Care related issues.  Lorna also told the group that she helped to develop the standards for the NVQ in Advice and Guidance, so she has a lot of experience in this area as well.  Lorna has been trying to engage with hard to reach groups for Healthwatch and has been working with GP surgeries and pharmacies in order to talk to the public, gather views on health and social care services and increase our membership.  Lorna has also been representing us at various galas and events throughout the borough and has received lots of comments, both good and bad, which can be used to inform services, consolidate good practice and fuel change where it’s needed.

	

	Next steps for the Shadow Board and Steering Group
	Action by

	At this point, Shadow Board members made themselves known to Steering Group members before the discussion commenced on the next steps for both the Shadow Board and the Steering Group.  

Next steps for the Shadow Board

Carrianne advised how Healthwatch was contracted and that VAB will be supporting in the development of an independent organisation for the next two years.  After this period, the Shadow Board should have developed to a position where they are able to take control of the organisation, provided they are considered self-sustaining by the contracting authority.  Carrianne advised everyone present how Healthwatch is currently registered with Companies House (albeit a dormant company as VAB currently holds the contract) and that a Charitable Incorporated Organisation would be the recommended route, limiting liabilities.

Action: Shadow Board members to consider this suggestion versus other options for discussion at the Board meeting on 13 December.   

During the initial planning period with the wider Healthwatch membership, it was discussed that the Shadow Board should consist of between 8 to 10 members.  As we currently have 5 members, Carrianne has asked the Shadow Board to consider if Healthwatch should go out to recruitment once again to achieve the original discussed number.  

Action:  Shadow Board members to consider further recruitment and share thoughts at next meeting for discussion.
In terms of the role of Chair, Carrianne advised that we currently have one expression of interest and asked the Shadow Board if anyone else would like to express an interest in this opportunity?  If not, do they wish to widen the pool of choice and go out to external recruitment?

Action:  Shadow Board members to consider submitting expressions of interest and the possibility of going out to recruitment for Chairs to add to current applications and thus enable choice.

At earlier planning meetings, it was suggested the Chair is in place for 2 to 3 years; the Shadow Board were asked to consider this for discussion at the next meeting.

Action: Shadow Board to consider length of term for the position of Chair.

Next steps for the Steering Group
Carrianne asked the group to think about creative ways of getting into the community to collate views; we will discuss this at the next meeting.
Action: The Steering Group should consider the above point for the next meeting.
As with the Shadow Board, initial discussions in the planning period determined that there would be 15 to 20 people involved in the Steering Group.  There are currently 11 people in the Steering Group (Shadow Board members are automatically allocated a place); do we need to recruit more members or is everyone happy with this number of people?  If not, we will need to look at recruitment of further members.

Action: The Steering Group should consider the above point for the next meeting and if we need additional members.
Additional action: Could everyone please go to the Healthwatch website to share their views on Health and Social Care services within the borough; please follow this link for more details: http://www.healthwatchbarnsley.co.uk/content/speak-out, or we can send hard copies of this form to you.  If you require a hard copy of information from this website for your perusal, please contact the Healthwatch team 01226 320106.
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	Any other business
	Action by

	Margaret Sheard raised a point that some people in Barnsley may not be aware of choices available to them through the NHS.  This can include such things as hospital, consultant, treatment and GP choice.  It may be wise for us to bear this in mind when dealing with the public and to mention this wherever it is appropriate; the following website link gives more information: 

http://www.nhs.uk/CHOICEINTHENHS/YOURCHOICES/Pages/your-choices.aspx
If you require a hard copy of information from this website for your perusal, please contact the Healthwatch team 01226 320106.

Margaret also raised the point about 0845 numbers linked to call centres for physiotherapy appointments provided by SWYFT.  There are cost implications when ‘phoning such numbers on some mobile network tariffs.  Can Healthwatch do anything to influence the use of local (01226) numbers for these services? 

In addition to this, Margaret highlighted the issue that some older people in the area receive medication on repeat prescriptions that they no longer need.  This obviously leads to wastage as this medication would then need to be destroyed, even if it is unused and still in date.  Adrian will bring information to the next meeting about what the CCG is doing in relation to this.
Pat raised an issue about the lack of accessible dentists and health services in Barnsley for people with disabilities, particularly those for wheelchair users.  Can we look into this?
Carrianne stated that whilst it is important to look at a wide range of issues, we must not forget the data being collected on a daily basis which will inform of trends in service commissioning and delivery and identify areas of good practice and where there may be gaps.

A question was raised about our powers to enter and view services.  Carrianne explained that this is the same function that LINk had.  We have 7 Healthwatch Champions who would like to be Enter and View Representatives and appropriate training will be arranged for them in due course.  We also have powers to carry out unannounced Enter and View visits, however in the interest of partnership working and being a critical friend, for the majority of the time we would arrange these visits in advance.
In terms of promotion, we have used events which have already been scheduled to promote Healthwatch, gather intelligence and to increase membership.  This has ensured the best use of our funds.  If any members of the group have ideas for further cost effective ways of promoting what we do, then we would be really pleased to hear your thoughts.   
Action: The Shadow Board and Steering Group to think about how we can further promote Healthwatch and gain new members, in a cost effective manner.
Can all Shadow Board and Steering Group members please prepare a “pen portrait”, of up to one paragraph (100 words maximum) saying a little about themselves and why they have chosen to volunteer with Healthwatch.  This information will be made available on our website.

Action:  Shadow Board and Steering Group members should send their pen portrait to us as soon as possible for inclusion on the Healthwatch website.  Can everyone also tell people they come into contact with about our Signposting, Information and Advice service; we have had some interest in this over the past few months, but not as much as we would like.
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	Dates and times of future Healthwatch Barnsley meetings

	The next Shadow Board meeting will be held on 13 December 2013 from 2pm to 4pm. 
The next Steering Group meeting will be held on 18 December 2013 from 10.30am to 12.30pm.
These meetings will be held at The Core, County Way, Barnsley.
Following the meeting, Carrianne thanked everyone for attending, invited them to enjoy lunch and asked that we all gather for a group photograph for our website to celebrate the start of a productive working relationship.
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